

## INDIAN TRAINING CENTER

Home Office: 2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105

Phone: (318) 686-9380 • E-mail: mitcenter@bellsouth.net



Vol. 355

## MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

**November 2022** 

The LORD opens the eyes of those who are blind; The LORD raises up those who are bowed down; The LORD loves the righteous. Psa. 146:8

On that day those who are deaf will hear words of a book, And out of their gloom and darkness the eyes of those who are blind will see. Isa 29:18

As Jesus went on from there, two men who were blind followed Him, crying out, "Have mercy on us, Son of David!" 28 And after He entered the house, the men who were blind came up to Him, and Jesus \*said to them, "Do you believe that I am able to do this?" They \*said to Him, "Yes, Lord." 29 Then He touched their eyes, saying, "It shall be done for you according to your faith." 30 And their eyes were opened. Mat. 9:27-30

The Lord Jesus is the One who miraculously gives sight to the blind. He is the almighty Lord, Messiah, the promised Son of David. He also is the giver of spiritual sight, the ability to see God, see His kingdom, and gives eternal life (as Jesus



told Nicodemus in John 3), to all who believe in Him . We do not have Jesus' miraculous power to heal the blind, however He gives us gifts for us to help others, to share his love, and to bring hope and the Message of life in Him. So we were greatly blessed to see the gifts the Lord has given to our eye surgeons and their co-workers, helping many recover that most needed faculty: sight! The eye surgery team led by Dr. Tom Robinson, once again came to serve the people of Mexico here at our MITC campus. This surgical ministry that started back in 1977 with Dr. Robinson and his wife Daphne, has continued until now, thanks to God's grace and provision, and by using the willing hands and hearts of all those on this team. This time we had 2 separate specialty clinics going at the same time, one to do surgeries on children, to correct their strabismus (crossed eyes), and another one for adults, to do surgeries on their cataracts. Over 300 consults and 120 surgeries were performed during the 3 day

campaign, on people with

great need, and who could not get this help outside of this campaign. Dr. Robinson was joined by Dr. Brad Black our chief pediatric eye surgeon, who is also a veteran of many trips to serve here with us in Mexico, and by Dr. Elesban Santos our national head of the Cataract surgery clinic, along with a number of other ophthalmologists from the US and Mexico, who joined together to help this great number of patients. All of the pediatric surgeries required general anesthesia so we are thankful for our anesthesia team



Laura, Jordan, and Derrick, who lovingly took care of all of the "little ones" needing these procedures on their eyes. We thank the Lord for his blessing on all the patients during their surgeries. Many patients and their relatives were prayed with before their operations, and they all heard the Gospel message shared by our Bible students and staff during the days of the event.







We were blessed to have a work and ministry team from Lakes Church with us in the month of October, They were led by pastor Alex Davis and a group of the staff from the church. It was a very blessed and productive time of service together working on construction projects here on campus, visiting missions in the mountains and also serving at the orphanage and rehab ministry here in Cordoba as well as in local churches. There were several families with children in the group, and it was good to see the "next" generation starting to get a vision for missions as they participated in work, chores, ministry and of course some playing here at MITC. We were greatly helped by our brethren from Lakeland, and the love and encouragement in the Lord was a special gift for all the mission family during their stay here in Cordoba.

We had a special time of Bible Conferences with all our mission family, members from churches in the region, and our special guests, the MITC Mountain Church leaders from the Mixe, Cuicateco, and Chinanteco, churches in Oaxaca. The conferences were taught by our brother Dr. AJ Gibson who was a missionary for several years here in Mexico, but presently is in the US and is the Director of Latin America and Sub Saharan Africa Reaching & Teaching International Ministries.











The MITC Theological Seminary, our new Post Grad Bible School program, has begun! After many years of praying and planning, the Lord has allowed us to start the 3 year program, which is totally "online" and is available for all our alumni. The purpose of this program is to provide our 500+ graduates with an opportunity to continue studying and preparing in the Scriptures for the increasing needs of the pastorate and church ministries. The faculty of this program is made up of preachers and teachers from the US, who for many years have been speakers at MITC's Bible Conferences, along with several of our teachers here on campus in this new program. As it is with all MITC ministries, the program is "by grace and for grace". No monetary charge is required





The Conferences were on the Book of Romans, and were Titled "The Glory of the Gospel". Using his God given teaching gifts, AJ gave us a clear view of the main purpose, and teachings of this most important book of the Bible. Our hope is to continue laying and reinforcing a foundation of solid biblical doctrine that will give fruit in the years ahead. It was exciting to see the good turnout of our brethren from the mountain villages, where the Lord has allowed us to serve for more than 60 years. We are thankful for brother AJ and his friendship in the Lord, and ministry among us.





as God provides for this ministry through his children and churches, who lovingly support MITC. This is a great blessing for the graduates, as many of them are in very limited financial situations, and many are missionaries in areas of subsistence economies. We thank the Lord for giving us this in depth study program, and for all the teachers who lovingly participate with us giving their time and God given knowledge to help us train others. To God be the Glory!

Thank you for your loving prayers, and support, and partnership in God's work here in Mexico at MITC, may the Lord continue to use us together to share His Gospel, and bring glory to Christ always.

By His grace, Dan and Chuy Hall





## Memorials and Honorariums • November

## In Memory of: From: In Honor of: From:

Grandma Bryant,	
on her birthday	Jim and Susan McNeer
Linda Pearson	Robert Pearson
Frances Clark Waddell	Dr. & Mrs. W. H. Worley
Larry Weeks	Patsy Weeks

Dan Hall, Happy Birthday!	David and Ruthie Bryant
	and MITC Board of Directors
Ruth Bryant, Happy Birthday!	Jim and Susan McNeer
John & Joanna Powell,	
Happy Anniversary!	Jim and Susan McNeer
Mark Webb	William Keesler



ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105



NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
P A I D
Permit No. 8
Shreveport, LA